
Candidate Statement for Vice President Single Letter, Hockey West Island 

 

Dear Hockey West Island Community, 

I am excited to submit my candidacy for the position of Vice President Single Letter at Hockey West 
Island. With a deep commitment to community, sports, and leadership, I bring a wealth of professional 
and volunteer experience to support the organization’s mission and foster a positive environment for 
our players. 

**Personal and Professional History**   

For nearly 25 years, I have served as a nurse specializing in cancer care, honing my skills in compassion, 
teamwork, and problem-solving under pressure. This professional background has equipped me with 
the ability to navigate complex situations and prioritize the well-being of those I serve. Within Hockey 
West Island, I have been actively involved for the past eight seasons as a manager and, for the last two 
seasons, as a convenor, overseeing both the U13 and U15 divisions this past season. These roles have 
given me a deep understanding of the organization’s operations and the needs of our players, parents, 
and volunteers. 

**Relevant Experience**   

Beyond my contributions to Hockey West Island, I have held significant leadership roles in other 
community organizations. For the past five years, I have served as President of Cedar Park Pool, where I 
have worked to improve management practices and support staff development. Additionally, I have 
been the President of the 2806 Pointe Claire Army Cadet Corps Support Committee for three years, 
fostering youth development and community engagement. My experience in sports management 
extends to volunteering as a manager for the West Island Lacrosse Association and serving as a 
Manager, Chaperone, and Vice President of Communications for Tiburon Waterpolo. These roles have 
strengthened my ability to lead diverse teams, manage budgets, and promote inclusive and supportive 
environments. 

**Vision for Hockey West Island**   

As Vice President Single Letter, my vision is to build on Hockey West Island’s strong foundation by 
maintaining a safe, fair, and inclusive environment for all players. I am committed to encouraging player 
development through access to quality coaching, resources, and opportunities for growth. By fostering 
collaboration among volunteers, coaches, and families, I aim to ensure that our organization continues 
to thrive as a welcoming and supportive community where every player can reach their full potential. 

 

I am eager to bring my leadership experience, dedication, and passion for hockey to this role. Together, 
we can continue to make Hockey West Island a place where players grow, compete, and create lasting 
memories. 

Sincerely,   

Drena Walker 


